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Acting chair Scott Wheeler called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.   
Present





David Barks, McMinnville Water & Light

Paul Birkeland, OPUC

Dave Chaney, Accent

Bill Hamelman, Frontier

Scott Jennings, Frontier

Jim McGuire, PGE

Dan McGraw, Qwest 
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

OJUA Staff

Genoa Ingram

Approval of Minutes

Scott Wheeler referenced his previous discussion during the November 17, 2010 meeting regarding what happens when the wire feeding a street light is not attached to the pole and is not covered. The Committee felt this would be a good topic for discussion during Spring Training.  He offered to bring a photograph of conditions referenced.

The minutes of November 17, 2010 meeting were approved as submitted.    
Recap of NJUNS Webinar
Committee members discussed the recent NJUNS Webinar, noting that every company can now “custom build” their fields and there is now the option of inputting other searchable information other than the pole number.  David Chaney reported that Roy Beavers and others on the Committee
 are working on a common baseline.  

Prioritization of Future Issues
The Committee discussed in detail the pending issues before them.  
A copy of a generic pole attachment application form provided by Gary Payne was distributed.  (EXHIBIT A)

Scott Wheeler asked Paul Birkeland if IEEE had provided a response to John Wallace’s letter regarding climbing space.  Paul responded that John had spoken with a number of people and had still not received a definitive answer.  
Dave Chaney provided a demonstration and overview of the OJUA mapping project.  The link to the Standards Committee work products page is www.poleattachment.com/ojua.htm and the link to the Mapping Project is the “Service Territory Map” link at the top of the page.  Paul Birkeland was asked to help facilitate getting information to the OJUA to assist in updating the mapping project. Paul suggested that a demonstration be provided during Spring Training.
David Barks suggested that climbing space should be the main priority, followed by grandfathering.  The Committee discussed and prioritized pending issues as follows: 
1. Boxing the Pole (Climbing Space)
2. Grandfathering

3. Mapping Updates
4. Decorative Street Lights/Horizontal Clearance to Traffic Light Poles

5. Pole Attachment Application Form
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 18, 10:00 a.m. at the Salem office.    
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:37 a.m.
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